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PO Box 580, Fyshwick ACT 2609
www.amp.org.au
Mr. Austin Lynch,

Vice President,

Old Narrabundah Community Council Inc.

Dear Austin,

 Thank you for your email on “Issues for the ACT Election 2012. 

I would like to make the following response.

1. Parking at Narrabundah shops.

A tentative Yes.

 I am aware of the issues with parking at the shops, having been there at 

lunch times myself.

The issues revolve around 

a) Lack of adequate parking spaces due to encroaching development and;

b) Minimal parking allowable times to maximise turnover and revenue.

What is needed is a thorough review of the parking areas not only in the city

But in smaller shopping centres as well where it particularly affects the patronage of smaller shops.

The Australian Motorist Party is taking to the election a commitment to resolve 

the chronic parking issues that prevail around Canberra.
I will undertake to resolve to investigate the parking issue.
2. Narrabundah Community Oval.

 I will say a tentative yes.

 There is no point having the oval if it is not properly maintained.

Our Sports policy calls for more encouragement to have Canberrans actively involved in sports. Well maintained facilities are necessary to this.

 I would like to know more about the issues revolving around why DET is not 

Issuing a Lease. 

If, in fact, it is bureaucratic lethargy, then I will undertake to take up this issue with DET.

3. Capital golf course as an 18 hole course 

I would like to know more of the background to this matter and reserve a decision.

4. Nimbin Street Pre- school Play Centre.

  We cannot act on rumours. As an MLA I would press DET for their intentions.   

Should it be their intention to demolish the building, then adequate community consultation should take place to find a suitable alternate facility for a pre- school.

5. Continued support for VOCAL.

    - Yes.

6. Allow developers to radically change plans after community consultation.

The Australian Motorist Party is deeply concerned about :

Lack of adequate community consultation by government  in matters of  building developments and;

The inability of ACTPLA to properly monitor and police building development.

We do not want a continuation of the sort of  unbridled development that has gone on 

In Canberra over recent years and I am particularly concerned that it does not continue in the new development areas of Molongo.

The Australian Motorist Party would see that ACTPLA be resourced to monitor and building projects for strict adhrance to ACT Planning regulations.

7. Parents of children at  Narrabundah Early Childhood School.

Yes.
Responsible parents must necessarily be able to make informed decisions on 

their children’s future education.

I would give them my unqualified support.

8. Draft planning strategy to allow developments up to six storys at Narrabundah shops.

See my response to Question 6 .

The Australian Motorist Party would press government for a thorough consultation 

Process which genuinely takes residents and community stakeholders concerns into consideration, not just those of the developers.

The issue is community, not just government revenue.

I trust the above is of interest to the community of  Narrabundah.

If elected to the ACT Legislative Assembly, I will act on these issues as I have indicated above.
Regards,

David Cumbers.

Australian Motorist Party candidate, Molonglo.
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